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2 The Newsletter of the Norton Owners Club

is published by the Northern Califernia Norton

Owners Club. Ilts purpose is to inform and
entertain members regarding all aspects of the
Norton motoreycle, including history, technical
advice, and preservation of the margquee.

The NORTON NOTICE js a reflection of the
readership, who are encouraged to submit any
article. technical tip, photograph (original or
otherwise) as long as it is in good taste, so that
other Norton enthusiasts may enjoy it. (Good
taste s somewhat optional, but hey-this is a
group of bikers we're talking about here... that's
why we have an editor)

The deadline for items to be submitted for
publication is the 18th of each month.. The
NORTON NOTICE welcomes contributions
submitted electronically. Please submif articles
and photos in a format compatible with IBM PC.
You may also send articles directly to the editor
via E-mail. Send using INTERNET io
dpcrader@thegrid.net.

Membership in the Northern California Norton
QOwners Club s available for $20.00 per year.
Membership dues are payable to the Branch
Treasurer. Seeapplicationformon inside cover.

Advertising rates are $60.00/year for a 1/4 page
ad!!

Renewal dues are payable at the end of the
individual's membership year, which is
dasignated by the last number listed on the
mailing label of the Norton Notice and the
membership card.

All changes of address or questions about
membership or the Notice, call the
President., ..not the Notice editor!!

The Northern California Norton Owners Club is
affiliated with both the Nortan Owners Club of
England and the International Norton Owners
Association. Interested persons can join these
two organisations per the terms described on
the Branch membership application form.

CLUB OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Mike Sullivan

20 Ba y iew Ct

Millbrag, CAS4030

(6 72 3336, Mikemill20@aol.com

50)8
VICE-PRES/TECHNICAL EDITOR
Alan Goldwater

1780 Chanticleer Ave.

Santa Cruz, CA 95062
magicsound@acl.com

NORTON NOTICE EDITOR

David Crader

83 Palm Dr., Brentwood, CA 94513
(925)513-3148, dpcrader@thegrid net

SECRETARY/TREASURER
Alan Mueller
128 Windsor Ct.
n Carios, CA 84070
650)591 5444/ fax (650)593-4850
orton2@aol.com

RIDES COORDINATOR:

Gar Jorgenson

2241 BISCE§ Ct., Byron, CA 84514
$925)634—9_ 95 |
osono@mindspring.com

WEBMASTER: Alan Goldwater

httf Hmembers aol com/NortonClub
831)475-7505

magmsound@aol com

PUBLIC RELATIONS: John Covell
{415) 378-1183

http://members.acl.com/NortonClub

'HONORARY MEMBERS
Brian Slark
Jodi Nicholas
Bill Knight
Dick Slusher

NORCON NOCJcE

IMPORTANT (Please note the foltowing fine print) The objeciof
theMorthern Californiz Nodon Owners Club stopromone: encourage
and develop mutoreycle activities, TheClub’s members are dwners
af Marton motarcy eles apd they pfien submat for publication n the
KORTON NOTICE technical fips periaining to motoreycles af the
Nomonmarque Technical tips so published have been reviewed for
technicalcontantandare belisved to he bath accephieand workable,
butno geemntes s made or maphed that they will work comrectly _nar
i5 any libility assumed by either the Norton Gwners Club or the
members forany £ problems resalimg from the uss of these tips The

Club also assumes no respensibility for the acts or ommisgions of
its members inconmection with Club activities. NORTON NOTICE
articles ur other matenals express the author's view anly and oot
necessarily the officssl policy of the Norton Owners Club or s
Narthern Califormia branah  The edior reserves the nght to aceept,
reject or slter zll editaral and advertisme material submitted for
publication. Advernsing published doss et imply endorsement of
products, goods or senvces. Now vou know.
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Upcoming Events

Club Rides Schedule

DATE TIME EVENT MEET AT

Dec. 10 9AM City Bike San Mateo
Swap Meet Fair Grounds

Dec. 10 12PM Christmas Party Gerry Grainger's

Directions from Hwy 280 Northbound:

Exit Black Mtn Road and turn right onto Black Min Road

1/2 mile to stop sign, stay right onto Wedgewood

/4 mile to another stop sign, stay right onto Lakeview

The next street is Windermere, turn left and go to the corner of Crystal Dr

1495 Crystal Drive
Hilisborough, Ca
(650) 348-5840
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White Oak Press, San Carlos, CA
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President's Message. .. ... sy sutier

Damn, is it December all ready? It sure felt like it last Sunday on the Turkey
Ride. Only 5 of us actually went on the ride to Boulder Creek after Gar Jorgenson
had to carry Tom Dabel as a pillon passenger to get Tom's truck afier his new BSA
lost some spark (smoke?) pulling into the parking lot at Alice’s. Maybe it had to do
something with riding a BSA on a Norton ride. Alan Goldwater and Keith Karns
stayed behind to help Tom load his bike while George and Sachi Shoblo, Frank and
Flizabeth Recoder, Jerry Grainger, Don Goforth, and myself motored on down to
Boulder Creek for burgers and beer. The roads were remarkably clear of Sunday
drivers but give it a week or two and Skyline will be crawling with Christmas tree
hunting SUVs. Oh well, we enjoy it when we can,

The year has passed quickly with many good rides and thankfully with no
accidents. The only problems I can remember was Keith Karn's bike running out of
smoke on the North Bay Ride and Alan Geoldwater getting a flat tire on the All Brit
Ride. Of course, Keith Karns broke his leg but that was while he was on a BMW.
Perhaps if he was on a nice skinny Norton instead of that w i d e thing he was on
Keith could have avoided the incident.

I would like to thank all those who volunteered to lead the rides this year,
especially Gar Jorgenson as the Ridemaster, Jerry Kaplan, Tom Dabel, Greg Fuller
and Alan Goldwater. Outwardly it would seem that leading a ride is simply a
matter of picking out a meeting point and a route to follow, but 1 know that these
guys put a lot mote into it by pre-riding the route, printing maps, and selecting the
stopping/eating places. Thanks again guys.

There has been some communication from the NOC about our Club’s relation-
ship with them. According to the Roadholder magazine we are officially a Branch
of the NOC although we run autonomously. The NOC notes that they have only a
few memberships registered with them through the NCNOC. 1am aware that there
are many more NCNOC members that are also members of the NOC but who are
not registered through the NCNOC. Being that it is in our best interest to keep a
good relationship with the Mother Club, I am requesting that all members of the
NCNOC who are also independent members of the NOC to please advise Alan

Muller so that he can advise the NOC. At that time we will let you know what, if
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anything, will need to be done to get our memberships upgraded.

The next Club event is the Christmas party at Jerry Grainger’s house at noon on
10 December, immediately following the CityBike Swap Meet at the San Mateo
Fairgrounds. See directions to Jerry’s house elsewhere in this issue. Thiswill be a
pot luck party. The Club will provide a turkey and a ham but we will need some
appetizers and side dishes. If you wish to imbibe your favorite beverage, it’s
BYOB. There will be a gift exchange. If you wish to participate, bring a wrapped
gift. Don’t go to crazy buying something; just bring whatever you woeuld like to get
in return.

We will have the 2001 NOC Calendars for sale at the Swap Meet and at the
Christmas Party. Buy one for $14.00 and support your club.

Not having the schedule set up yet, we are not sure where the next meeting will
be, but if we go in the same rotation as previously it should be at The Prince of
Wales on January 11, 2001.

Remember, with the cold weather here and the rain not far behind, now is the
time to get that maintenance item done that you have been putting off in order to
ride. One other small item, [ have had a communication that the auction of
Domiracer was cancelled and that they are open for business with the old owners.
Try your local sources first, and then try them for that much needed part. Keep ‘em
running guys.

Mike Sullivan, President, NCNOC
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Monterey Bay Classic European Motorcycle Club
PO Box 894
Pacific Grove, CA 93950

October —-4. 2000

N. Cal, Norten Owners Club
128 Windsor Ct.
San Carlos, CA 94070

Dear Friends,

This note is to inform you of the current status of the club. The 1999 rally,
which was a wonderful rally but unfortunately had fewer participants that we had
hoped for, was put together largely through the efforts of our president Tim Riley,
with the help of many long-time club members and supporters. The rally was not
financially successful, and did not result in the new membership hoped for either.
Tim decided to devote his efforts elsewhere. and subsequently left the club. No other
member was willing to step forward as president. At approximately the same time,
the newsletter editor stopped putting out a newsletter, and again. no other member
was willing to step forward to fill the position.

The club members decided that with no president and no newsletter, there was
no reason to collect dues, so no dues notices were sent. The dues that had already
been received, plus the money remaining in the club treasury, were kept temporarily
until it was decided whether to have a party. Mario Saviano, who is well known to
most of you as a former president and club stalwart, intended to write a lefter letting
members know of the status and possibly propose a party. Meetings continued, and
still continue, to be held at the Round Table Pizza in Marina on the last Wed. of
every month (unless those of us who- attend have other commitments that day).
Since no party haskean held, and w1 the recent tragnc death of R() 1 Reinhard
bringing many of us together for the memorial service, reminding us that we can
still get together even without a newsletter, we are returning the 1999-2000 dues.
This constitutes the primary portion of the club assets. The remaining funds in the
bank account will be used to wrap up any remaining club business, with the balance
to be used for pizza at Round Table meetings until it is used up.

Sincerely,

Vega M. Roecker
Secretary/Treasurer
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1974 N. California Norton Dealers

Distributor west of the Mississippi:
Norton Triumph, Inc

2765 East Huntington Drive

Duarte, Ca 91010

Bansemer’s Motorcycle Shop
2345 Grass Valley Highway
Auburn

Bryant Brothers
7558 Stockton Blvd
Sacramento

Claw Tuned
12758 Lacy Blvd
Hanford

Cycle Center Store
16520 E. 14" Street
San Leandro

Cycle Imports
1039 S. Highway 9
San Jose

Cycle Mart
542 S. Main Street
Milpitas

Cycle Sports
2355 El Camino Real
Santa Clara

Cycles Unlimited
215 Highland Ave

Burlingame

Fike’s Honda of Monterey
915 Del Monte
Monterey

Fresno Cycle Center
2250 E. McKinley
Fresno

Gene’s Automotive Service
4213 Taylor Road
Loomis

Hall-Burdette
2010 Del Paso Blvd
Sacramento

Honda Peninsula
1289 W. El Camino Real
Sunnyvale

International Cycle Sales
1615 Almaden Road
San Jose

J.K. Cycle Inn
12545 San Pablo Ave
Richmond

Joseph’s Motorsports
1571 Oak Park Blvd
Pleasant Hill

McGill Motorcycles
1850 Cherokee Road
Stockton

Menlo Cyclery
670 El Camino Real
Redwood City

Motorcycles Unlimited
5768 Paradise Drive
Corte Madera

15 more of these in N California in
next months issue.
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Editor's Line
by David Crader

The holiday season is here and I've
made good on my comments to a few
club members. The Commando and
ES2 are parked until close to spring.
Since I can’t afford as much time to go
for a ride as | did in the 807s, it makes
sense to ride in the best weather.
Honestly it took from 1986 when 1
dropped out of the NCNOC to 1999
when | joined again to find the amount
of time 1 put in currently. This is a life
cycle of a sort. [ see it with guys T work
with that are at the early 30s age and
recently married with young children
and more on the way, The toys get sold
off and with them a loss of some things
we weren’t really finished with. For
me it was British bikes.

| did try some other makes from
England. There was a "68 Bonneville
restoration. A beautifully styled
machine, but it wasn’t fast enough to
keep up with Commandos. Then there
was a "70 Rickman Metisse with BSA
441 Victor engine. Another nice bike
especially when ridden on the street
with sticky Pirelli tires. The end result
was 1 got bored with both mainly
because they don’t meet the standards
of a Commando. Now this is
personal opinion, but at least [ did try
other makes.

As Mike Sullivan mentions in the
President’s Message, it’s time to do
that winter maintenance. For my
Commando, | intended to fix the oil
leaks in the primary case and the
timing cover. Bob Raber says he has a
cure for the primary.

According to him the problem isn’t the
rubber seal. The culprit is the felt seal
around the gearbox shaft (goes through
the clutch). Bob has a modified seal to
fix this, 1 suspect I'm not going fo get
to do this fix this year as money is
tight. What will happen is the timing
cover seal as | need to get in there and
tighten the cam chain anyway (also
already have all the gaskets, so no
addition cost, just time).

From past experience the rubber
grommet under the oil tank which is
used as a bottom mount needs to be
checked and replaced if getting
hardened by oil overflow. My last
Commando, a 73 750 MkV, split the
tank due to vibration and a hard bottom
mount. The result of that was a seized
engine 125 miles from home,

While I'm in there, I'm not com-
pletely happy with the way I routed the
oil tubes after adding a spin on filter.
Hey, dismantling a Commando is
somewhat therapeutic. It’s like a guy |
recently met said about his restored *75
850 MKIII, “they’re like working on
models when you were a kid, just a
little bigger.”

Anyway after the few month down
time, [ should be back up and visible by
March and the Clubman’s Show in San
Jose. Next year [ also want to get the
ES2 out on the Sonoma Classic thing at
Sears Point in April. This is the Cycle
World magazine ride for classic bikes
that runs through the wine country.
Last vear a guy on a flat tank Norton
single went. Any of you singles
owners up for a group ride?
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Restorer’s Column

This section is for people working
on that Norton project and is an
open forum. Send in your com-
ments about your project or share
some wisdom about your experi-
ences.

Norton Singles Parts

Dragon Motorcycle Services

Cobweb Cottage

111 Wereton Road

Audley, S.0.T.

Staffs, ST7 8ER

UK.

phone 44 1782 722840

Norton singles parts are a bit thin here in
the U.S. These guys are usually my last
resort as they are terrible at responding,
but my understanding is that they also
have about anything youneed fora Norton
single.

Editor

I just received a 1974 Norton Worldwide
Dealers List. This is one of those e-bay
buys. Anyone wanting name and address
of any dealer send me an e-mail or phone.
Phone and e-address is on page 2 of this
Notice. - Editor -

57 - '59 Dominator and '59 - '60 Norton
Singles Chrome gas tank panels com-
plete with plastic edging can be obtained
from Fred Williams at Millstream Mo-
tors, Kempston, Bedform MK42 7BD,
UK. (44) 1234 854138. These are not
the same as used on '57 -'58 Norton
Singles and Model 77 twins.

Chrome Platers

Electro-Forming Co. Inc
130 Nevin Ave
Richmond, Ca 94801
(510) 237-4988

Superior Wheel & Bumper
1616 Pomona Ave

San Jose, Ca 95111

(408) 947-7781

Wire Wheel Building
Kelly Moss Wheels

3175 McKee Road

San Jose, Ca 95127-1929
(408) 254-0440

Ifyou have any malfunctioning electrical
components on your British bike, Dave
Lindley can repair them.. Over the past
twenty years he has fixed rare Volocette
horns, magdynos and voltage regulators
for Art Sirota. He also offers some mod-
ern upgrades such as solid state voltage
regulators.

His address is:

Dave Lindsley

196 Pilsworth Road
Heywood, Lancs. OL10 3DY,
England

tel 011 44 1706 365838
fax 011 44 1706 627500
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Tanks for the Memories
or
Hope For Fiberglass Fuel Tanks
(from a defunct website on uswest.net)

There are three main requirements for a successful sealing job:

The most important requirement for sealing a fiberglass tank is tostart with asolid tank.
[f there are any soft spots they must be removed and replaced with new fiberglass, I
you're not into high-speed grinders and polyester resins then you're better off chucking
the tank and looking for something better to start with.

The second requirement is that the inside of the tank must be extremely clean. Everone
has a different process for cleaning, 1 will describe the process | used.

The third requriement is that the sealer used must be compatible with the fuel types to
be used in the tank. Not all tank sealers are compatible with fuels containing non oil-
based compounds. Specifically. some sealers can be dissolved by very small amounts
of alcohol such as is added to gasoline during the winter. These are commonly called
oxygenated gasolines. Some products such as 3M's 776 sealer apear to be a good
industrial-grade solution to the porblem, however upon closer examination, the main
solvents listed are all alcohols, 3M'stechnical assistance people say that small amounts
of alcohol turn the 776 sealer into a big gummy ball.

One important point to remember about any product sold as a tank sealer is that they
do not cure to a hard state. You could use a polyester resin to slosh inside the tank and
in effect build up a gelcoat layer, but this would dry to a brittle hardness and could crack
if the tank flexes. Consequently most tank sealers air dry to a vinyl-like coating.

The product that | found recommended by the marine and aircraft people 1s: Randoiph
Products 912 Alcohol Resistant Sloshing Sealer



